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R E S E A R C H P R O J E C T S O N T H E H I S T O R Y 
O F T H E B O H E M I A N L A N D S 

When, in the past year, prospects arose for the first free contacts between Czech and 
Slovák historians and their colleagues abroad, the Collegium Carolinum undertook to 
contribute to the task of satisfying the backlog demand for an exchange of informa­
tion. Questionnaires concerning present research activities and future projects were 
mailed to researchers in this field with a view to making available, for all those inter-
ested, information about who was working on which subject, and where. Thanks to 
the Cooperation extended by the Historický ústav ČSAV in Prague, the Collegium 
Carolinum succeeded in finding almost three hundred researchers from Czechoslova­
kia and from abroad whose work embraces a host of topics. The subjects of research 
and the names of the researchers have been published in this issue; everyone who is 
interested in the addresses of those conducting research on a certain subject is invited 
to forward his request to the Collegium Carolinum. 

H I S T O R Y O F T H E B O H E M I A N L A N D S : 
N E W C O N D I T I O N S F O R A F I E L D O F R E S E A R C H 

This was the title of a Conference at Bad Wiessee in November 1990, which was 
reported on in Bohemia 31/2 (1991), pp. 379-381. Some of the contributions pre­
sented at this Conference were published in the Bulletin Historického ústavu ČAV, 
Nos. 1-5 (Dec. 27, 1990); another four appear in this issue of Bohemia. Ferdinand 
Seibťs contribution deals with new topics, new sources, and new prospects, and 
evolves possible frameworks for future international Cooperation among the histo­
rians of the Bohemian lands; Georg G. Iggers places the question of national history 
and historical science in the context of contemporary developments in historiography; 
Harry Hanak and Stanley B. Winters report on developments taking place in Great 
Britain and the US respectively. 


